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March 20, 2020 
 
 
Dear 2020 Cornhusker Girls State Delegate, 
 
 
The health and safety of you, our delegates, counselors, staff, and volunteers is always our 
primary concern and our top priority.  The past few weeks we have actively monitored the 
developments related to the coronavirus through our local, state, and national officials.  We 
were hoping that this national pandemic was slowing down but that is just not the case. Making 
matters even more challenging is the fact that we really don’t know exactly what the future has 
in store.   
 
 
A decision was made by the Girls State Executive Board to cancel the 2020 Cornhusker Girls 
State session.  We looked at all options available to us, but ultimately we came back to the 
health and safety for all of those involved in the program.  The American Legion Auxiliary nor 
Cornhusker Girls State wish to put anyone in harm’s way. This decision was not an easy one to 
consider.   
 
 
You will be able to write down on a resume that you were selected to attend the 2020 
Cornhusker Girls State session.  You will also be receiving a certificate and a 2020 Girls State 
pin. Please be patient as we are working as quickly as possible to get this done in a timely 
manner.  We were looking forward to having roughly 400 delegates this year.   
 
 
In the meantime, we urge all of you to follow the guidelines and recommendations of the 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and that of the local, state, and national 
authorities.   
 
 
Thank you for your patience.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nicole Vance 
American Legion Auxiliary  
2020 Cornhusker Girls State Chairman 


